
 

 
 
  
 

 

 

 

Media Release 
 

Strengthening Bilateral Ties: Deputy Minister Hemachandra Engages in 

Productive Telephone Discussion with Ukrainian Counterpart 
 

In a cordial telephone conversation held on Thursday, 18 September 2025, Deputy    Min-

ister of Foreign Affairs and Foreign Employment of Sri Lanka, Arun Hemachandra,    en-

gaged with Deputy Minister of Foreign Affairs of Ukraine and Head of the Ukrainian Na-

tional Commission for UNESCO Mariana Betsa. 
 
Both dignitaries reflected on the warm cooperation between Sri Lanka and Ukraine in bi-

lateral and multilateral forums, including the recent mutual support extended toward each 
other’s candidatures to bodies of the United Nations. 

 
Deputy Minister Hemachandra took the opportunity to brief his counterpart on recent de-

velopments in Sri Lanka and expressed Sri Lanka’s interest in further strengthening ties 
between the two countries. 
 

The discussion highlighted the shared commitment to fostering closer relations and explor-
ing opportunities for collaboration in areas of mutual interest. 
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